
MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 

Meeting Date: August 7, 2023 

 

 
Notes from the Monday Morning Coffee and Conversation 8-7-23 
 
The meeting was started by saying the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
OUR PRAYER LIST: 

 Betty Mauck 
 Vera Janis 
 Pam Brown 
 Joanne Buege 
 Sally, Betsey and their family 
 Joe, from the corner of Winter & Mountain Trail 
 Arlene’s son Brian, he fell and has a broken ankle 

  
Al updated Margie: 
 
Palm trees trimming is happening and the trees look great, be careful of the small pieces left behind. 
 
The main hall will be closed from August 3rd through the 8th.  The floors are being done. 
 
There is a problem with the gas line into the park and it’s being worked on but it makes the pools unheated and the hot tubs not 
working.  The laundry room and showers are also affected by this situation. 
 
The Hobby shop and those bathrooms are going to be closed next week for floor washing and waxing. 
  
NEEDED: A VOLUNTEER FOR THE DANCE, SHIFT WOULD BE 6-8. 
  
Mark your calendars!  August 19th we will be having a “DUCK EXTRAVAGAZA”.  It will be from 5pm until the finale at 
7pm.  There will be sandwiches and soft serve ice cream for sale.  Bring your own drinks.  NO GLASS IS ALLOWED IN THE 
POOL AREA.  Come dressed in your swim suit with coverup or clothes that you don’t mind getting wet!  Games will be played 
and then the finale will be a duck race in the pool.  Marilyn will be selling ducks when she returns, they will be sold for $1 apiece 
and the winner will receive a cash prize.  If you “rent” 5 or more ducks you will receive a commemorative pin!  
  
Poker is being played during the day this week.  Contact Margie for times. 
  
There will no longer be a special code for health care staff to get into the park.   Al stated it was because of security 
reasons.  The best short cut is that whomever you have coming uses the “box”!  We found that each resident has a 3-digit code 
after their name in the box (some are actually your address).  In the case of Vera’s health care workers, they drive up to the box 
and put in 760, it will then connect to her phone and she just holds down the 9 to let them in.  
  
General info shared: 
 
*Saturday night there was a party in one of the poker rooms and the empty bottles and trash were not picked up.  Please be 
considerate when using the facilities and clean up after yourselves. 
 
*Margie brought up the idea of a “welcoming committee” for new residents.  They would hold a monthly meeting to review items 
such as the rules of the park, how to get notes and text messages.  They would also present the opportunities for activities and 
volunteering in the park.  The general consensus was that it would be a good idea so a sign-up sheet will be put up on 
Tuesday.  If you want to sign up but aren’t here now text Lynn and she’ll sign you up.  419-708-4865. 
 
*There will be a sign-up sheet for Kat Stagdon’s going away party on the bulletin board.  This will give Margie an idea of how 
many to prepare for.  
  



This week’s activities: 
 
Everyday: 

 Water Aerobics – 7:30am indoor pool, 9am outdoor pool 
  
Monday: 

 Coffee & Conversation 9am 
 Poker 6pm 
 BINGO! IS ON VACATION UNTIL THE FIRST OF September. 

  
Tuesday: 

 Peter Piper – 11am 
 Contract Rummy 6PM -Al Barnes 

  
Wednesday: 

 Hot Dogs, Hamburgers Sausage starting at 5:30 
 Dance, Steven May – 7pm 

  
Thursday: 

 Hand Knee and Foot – 10:15 in AC room 
 Thirsty Thursday – Black Bear Diner on the frontage road – 3pm social, 4pm eat 
 Contract Rummy 6pm – Al Barnes 

  
Friday: 

 Horse collar – 7:00 – New scoring for the summer league, working with averages 
  
Saturday: 
  
Sunday: 

 Ice Cream Social – 2pm 
 Mexican Train 6pm Al Barnes 

 


